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We received visits this month from a very different  creature than we are used to.
A gosling, rescued from a trip down a rapid stream by Nada’s husband while visiting Marlene – well done Davin! 
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Happily the lucky gosling has now found a new mummy and siblings and they are all living happily in Angmering!
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Peter does not usually celebrate his birthday but this year lunched out with his friend Clare and her sister, quizmaster Peter and his wife Chris. 

He later received his gift from The Shelley.
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Sheila celebrated her milestone birthday twice. Once with her family and the following day with her friends at The Shelley – Happy 90th Sheila 
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Margaret also had a double celebration, the first one with her family and friends at The Shelley and then she was whisked away with her family to spend her actual birthday in Cornwall.
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And finally, the following day it was Pat’s turn to be sung to as she also celebrated one more year.

                   Congratulations to you all.
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Easter Day Treasure Hunt was a huge hit, where two teams of residents battled it out to solve the cryptic clues (which caused Jeanette many sleepless nights) and then send their carer off to find the next clue, some inside while others were outside in the rather fresh day. Much rivalry occurred not only among the teams but also the carers with reports of rugby tackles to get to the clues first! Further controversy occurred when the ‘winning’ team was disqualified for missing one of their clues. There were prizes for both teams and everyone said they thoroughly enjoyed the excitement.
SPONSORED WALK ON SATURDAY 31st MARCH 2012

For many months, great efforts and plans took shape for the sponsored walk along part of Worthing seafront.  The Walk took place on behalf of a wonderful lady at The Shelley – Mrs. Margaret Briggs.  Margaret suffers terribly from a debilitating illness called PSP (more details about this towards end of article).

Margaret’s 2 warm hearted and good natured boys – Adrian & Dominic – obtained lots of sponsorship and support for the Walk.  They were joined by 2 friends from Scotland – Debbie and Anne.  Sadly, Debbie’s Mum died from PSP last year so this was a very emotional time for her.  Also taking part were Margaret, being pushed in her wheelchair by Adrian;   Dominic pushed his Dad in another wheelchair; Peter (Shelley resident) speeded along on his scooter; and Clare motored along in her electric wheelchair.

Jeanette chauffeured the walkers in The Shelley bus down to Ferring, and the walk commenced from the Bluebird café near the seafront.  Peter and Clare joined them at Sea Lane Café on Goring seafront.   The day was bitterly cold and extremely windy by Goring Gap.  The uneven pathways were terribly nerve wracking on all of us, especially sitting in wheelchairs where you feel every little bump.  The area walked was around 4.5 miles – not for the faint hearted!!!!

We were a happy little group going along the seafront, rattling our collection boxes & bucket, and stopping for loose change from the generous public.   It’s not an easy job as rejection can be soul destroying when you are trying so hard for a worthy cause.  Those of us in wheelchairs were well wrapped up, but no amount of clothing kept us warm so we were freezing.

A funny thing happened along the way.  A lady wanted to give some money but this was in her bag hanging on her back, and she had her dog on a lead.  While she searched her bag, I held on to her dog.  Debbie was standing beside me as Dominic took a photo.  However, the strap on Debbie’s collection box got caught on my electric wheelchair control button.  As my electric wheelchair was still on, the strap moved the control button and my wheelchair went backwards very fast.  The dog, Debbie and I escalated very rapidly backwards and right into the beach huts.  My wheelchair went right over Debbie’s foot and every time she moved so did my wheelchair.  I had my right hand on the control button trying to unravel the cord, whilst my left hand was hanging on to the dog and my collection bucket with the money in it.  The dog broke free and the woman was left with my bucket.  I was yelling “my bucket, my bucket, give me back my bucket”.  We were all crying with laughter.  The poor dog did not know what was happening and was as confused as the humans around him.  Eventually we were dignified again and said farewell to the woman and her dog - an experience to be remembered by all for a long time.

Before we all departed on the Walk, the fund raisers, Margaret’s great friend Hillie and her husband, and Dominic’s Mum, Lillie,  blew up lots of blue PSP balloons and hung them in the Shelley lounge.  A balloon was tied to Peter’s scooter and on to the 3 wheelchairs.   When we arrived back at The Shelley, frozen and in need of warmth and rest, we were greeted by the staff.   Hot drinks were quickly provided, together with yummy cakes made by Jo.  Some of the residents joined in the celebration and listened to a talk from Debbie about PSP.  Once the party finished, the balloons were set free from Margaret’s downstairs room

The residents and staff were most generous on the day and their contributions increased the amount raised to £3000.  All thanks to the many friends, staff, residents and general public.  The tireless hard work paid off and Adrian, Dominic, Debbie and Anne will continue in their efforts to raise funds for such a worthy cause.  Debbie and Anne raised around £7000 in Scotland, bringing the total to £10,000 raised in less than a year for PSP.   A huge amount, and what a tremendous achievement for these 4 kind hearted and compassionate friends. 

It was a privilege to take part in such an event.  Though we were a mixture of able bodied & less-abled people, it made no difference. We were all together as one.  It is the taking part and willing to do something for others that is important.   Congratulations to each and every person, and may we continue to help each other along the way.  


IMFORMATION ON PSP

PSP is a degenerative brain disease which affects eye movement, balance, mobility, speech and swallowing.  The exact cause is unknown and there is no cure.  PSP affects people in the 40, 50, 60s.  As the disease is very difficult to diagnose, the number of people affected could be around 10,000 in the UK.  

The PSP Association is dedicated to supporting people with PSP.  They have specialised nurses who make home visits and offer ongoing support.  The Association funds research into PSP, and raises awareness of the illness. All of this is extremely expensive so continual fund raising is essential.  With the £10,000 raised, the PSP nurses will now be able to make several visits to sufferers in great need.

Written by Clare Colfer for The Shelley Newsletter

Published with Margaret’s permission
Congratulations from us all at The Shelley

April 15th - Brighton Marathon 2012
Jo was one of 8,900 runners who took part in the third Brighton marathon, which this year raised about £4m for more than 300 charities. The race was officially started by Brighton and Hove Albion's manager Gus Poyet at 09:00 BST. Runners went through Ovingdean, past Shoreham power station and finished at Madeira Drive.
The men's race was won by Peter Some in a time of 2:12:01 breaking the course record by more than four minutes. 

The 21-year-old winner said: "I was very happy with the course but I found it very hilly, there were a lot of undulations."It is my fourth marathon and second hardest course. The weather was very good, but the wind was too strong."

Sviatlana Kouhan was the first woman home in a time of 2:29:36. 

About 700 runners finished the course in under three-and-a-half hours according to the Brighton marathon results website. 

Danny Miller, 34, from Hove, hopes to have set a world record for the longest consecutive moonwalk about five hours after setting off.

Jo had been training for many months and managed to finish the run in 4 hours she ran a steady and consistent race, running the longest she has ever been since taking up the sport a year ago. Jo did really well and we are very proud of her determination. 
Jo said she found the last 800 meters the toughest part but she had family and friends on hand to cheer her on her way. Jo managed to raise over £600 – Well done Jo, maybe we can get Simon to go with you next year!




	MAY

	2nd,23rd & 30th
	Yoga


	4th 
	Eddy

	11th
	Leslie Roy


	16th
	Skittle Alley

	19th 
	Edwardians

	21st 
	Birds of Prey

	26th 
	Mark Jones




The World’s Funniest Real Ads

Believe it or not, these ads actually found their way into newspapers all over the world:

FOR SALE BY OWNER: Complete set of Encyclopedia Britannica. 45 volumes. Excellent condition. $1,000.00 or best offer. No longer needed. Got married last weekend. Wife knows everything.

Help wanted, singer for rock band. Must be female or male.

Lost: small brown poodle. Reward. Neutered. Like one of the family.

For sale: a quilted high chair that can be made into a table, potty chair, rocking horse, refrigerator, spring coat, size 8 and fur collar.

Four-posted bed, 101 years old. Perfect for antique lover.

Man wanted to work in dynamite factory. Must be willing to travel.

Wanted, man to take care of cows that does not smoke or drink.

Three-year old teacher needed for pre-school. Experience preferred.

Tired of working for only $9.75 per hour? We offer profit sharing and flexible hours. Starting pay: $7 -- $9 per hour.

Our sofa seats the whole mob and it’s made of 100% Italian leather.

Full sized mattress. 20 year warranty. Like New. Slight urine smell.

Found: dirty white dog. Looks like a rat... been out while. Better be reward.

Exercise equipment: Queen Size Mattress & Box Springs - $175.

Free puppies: ½ cocker spaniel, ½ sneaky neighbour’s dog.

Snow Blower for sale…only used on snowy days.

Nice Parachute – Never opened. Used once.
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April showers – inside and out this month, thanks to a burst pipe on the ground floor causing the water tanks to empty as fast as they filled. 


Luckily we managed to seek and find the leak which was repaired without too much disruption to both two and four legged residents and visitors!
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